
 

 

 
Dear Resident or Occupant  
 

 

9 October 2024 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 

RE:  COMMUNITY NOTIFICATION - ROAD CLOSURES DURING JACARANDA SEASON - MCDOUGALL 
STREET, KIRRIBILLI  

 

For 6 consecutive weekends from 7am and 7pm on Saturdays and Sundays (estimated between 
October 2024 and January 2025), Council is implementing a temporary road closure on: 

a. McDougall Street, between Broughton Street and Willoughby Street; and 
b. Hipwood Street, between McDougall Street and Bradley Avenue. 

The closure applies ONLY to weekends (Saturday and Sunday) from 7am to 7pm (daylight hours). 
Vehicular access will be maintained for residents during the closure period. 

The temporary road closure is being implemented to create a safer environment while the 
Jacaranda trees are blooming and is dependent on when the trees are in full bloom and crowd 
numbers have increased. 

The weekend closure will be manned by traffic controllers and vehicle access can only be obtained 
by residents (who live in the road closure area and visitors who have visitor parking permits). 
Access will be gained via showing a licence or photo identification with your address to the traffic 
controllers.  

Access to emergency vehicles will be provided at all times. Taxis, Uber and hire cars will not have 
access during the closure times unless they are being used by local residents who live in the street. 

If you are a resident and access the road closure area via a vehicle, please take extra care while 
driving, give way to pedestrians and slow down to 10km/h, as it is likely there will be pedestrians 
on the road.  

If you have questions regarding these temporary traffic arrangements during Jacaranda season, 
please email: council@northsydney.nsw.gov.au or call 9936 8100.  

 Yours sincerely 

 

Jasmine Wong 

Traffic & Transport Engineer



 

 



 


